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drive carefully! 
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RPI CONTRACTING LLC 
 
 
 
 

ADDITIONS - ALTERATIONS 
 

KITCHENS & BATHS 
FINISHED BASEMENTS 

COMPLETE RENOVATIONS 
WINDOW REPLACEMENT  

CUSTOM WOODWORKING & TRIM  
 
 

IPR@embarqmail.com    Robert Pill, Owner 
NJ Reg 13VH00271200    908-832-6898 
       908-310-6800 (cell) 

Police Department 

Lebanon Township Police Department 

Installs New ñProject Medicine Dropò Box 

to Help Residents Dispose of Unused 

Medications, Prevent Prescription Drug 

Abuse 
 

Lebanon Township: 

 

Lebanon Township Police Department announced that it has 

joined the New Jersey Attorney Generalôs ñProject Medicine 

Dropò initiative, and has installed a Project Medicine Drop box 

at Police Headquarters. 

 

Todayôs announcement makes it easier and more convenient 

than ever for Lebanon Township residents to take an active role 

in the fight against the nationwide epidemic of opiate and 

heroin abuse, which often is fueled by the abuse of prescription 

painkillers. 

 

Project Medicine Drop is a natural addition to our commitment 

to help improve the public safety and quality of life in Lebanon 

Township.  It will encourage our residents to be fully aware of 

the potential for abuse presented by otherwise beneficial 

medications. 

 

The departmentôs new Project Medicine Drop box is located in 

the vestibule at police headquarters: 530 W. Hill Rd., Glen 

Gardner, NJ (Lebanon Township). Residents may visit the 

Lebanon Township Police Department at any time, 24 hours a 

day, seven days a week, 365 days a year, to dispose of their 

unused or excess medications. This can be done anonymously 

and with no questions asked. 

 

 

Lebanon Township Junior Police Academy 
 

The Lebanon Township Police Department conducted a Junior 

Police Academy this past summer. The academy session ran 

from June 20-23 and included thirteen township youths ranging 

in age from 13 to 15. The concept of the program is to promote 

better relations between the boys and girls of the community 

and the township police. 

 

The week of training consisted of physical training (PT), close 

order drill (marching) and classroom activities. The children 

were all certified by the Red Cross in CPR. They were also 

trained by fire department personnel in the proper use of fire 

extinguishers. Another highlight of the week was the 

observation of a live K-9 demonstration by the Readington 

Township Police Department. 

 

The program was extremely successful and will become an 

annual event. 
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Museum 
TOWNSHIP OF LEBANON MUSEUM  

57 MUSCONETCONG RIVER ROAD 

HAMPTON, NJ 08827 

(908) 537-6464 

 
Itôs been fun this summer teaching rug hooking and working on 

projects of old. 

 

September:  We will showcase the 12 inch square hooked mats 

celebrating the 40th anniversary of Hunterdon County 

Needlework. Rug hooking, quilting, knitting and bakery guilds 

all created by Jo Knoblock of Hunterdon County. 

 

October:  We will host a quilt show for the Hunterdon County 

Quilt Guild. 

 

November:  An Art Show featuring the Musconetcong 

Watercolor students of Doris Ettlinger (illustrator of many 

childrenôs books). 

 

December:  And, of course, our annual holiday party. 

 

Call the Museum for more details or stop by and say hello. 

 

Joan Lucas, Curator 

Deanna Kinney, Assistant Curator 

 
Museum Hours:  

Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 AM -  5:00 PM  

Saturday 1:00 - 5:00 PM 

 

The museum is supported by the Township of Lebanon under the guidance of 

the Township Historians and the general operating grants of the Hunterdon 
County Cultural and Heritage Commission. 

Historians 

Our last Story Time (memory time) in the Park will be Sunday, 

September 24, 2017. Join us to hear residents and nonresidents 

tell their stories of Lebanon Township. In June, we heard how 

the Rich's moved their historic house from Bunnvale Road to 

East Hill Road. In July, Chuck Speierl told us about 

"Irishtown". In September, we are hoping to have the first 

woman firefighter speak about the creation of the Lebanon 

Township Fire Department. 

 

Come join us on Sunday, September 24 from 3:00-5:00 pm in 

Memorial Park. If you have any questions, please call the 

Township of Lebanon Museum on Tuesday, Thursday or 

Saturday at (908) 537-6464. 

 

From the Deputy Clerk 

Rabies Clinic 
 

The Lebanon Township FREE Rabies Clinic will be held on 

Saturday, November 4, 2017, from 9:00 am to noon at the 

Lebanon Township Department of Public Works Building, 339 

Newport Road, Glen Gardner (corner of Newport and Anthony 

Roads). 

 

If you have any questions about your dogôs rabies expiration 

date, please call Kim at (908) 638-8523 x10. 

 

Dog Licenses 
 

State statute requires that owners of all dogs seven months of 

age or older are required to annually apply to the licensing clerk 

of the municipality in which they reside for a dog license. In 

order for the license to be issued, the owner must present proof 

that a licensed veterinarian has vaccinated the dog against 

rabies and that the duration of immunity from that vaccination 

extends through at least ten months of the twelve-month 

licensing period. An exemption to the rabies inoculation 

requirement shall be granted if the owner presents written 

certification from a licensed veterinarian that the dog cannot be 

vaccinated due to a medical condition or course of therapy. 

 

If you have recently moved into the Township or adopted a 

dog, an application for licensing your dog may be found on the 

township website (lebanontownship.net under Clerkôs 

Department) or you can come into the Municipal Building, 

Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. to register your dog.  

Please bring a current rabies certificate and payment by cash or 

check of $14 for an unaltered dog or $11 if they are spayed or 

neutered. Checks should be made payable to Lebanon 

Township Dog Account (LTDA). 

 

Anyone who has not renewed their petôs license for 2017 is 

subject to late fees and possible court summons. All dog 

licenses are renewable in January of the current year. If you 

need more information or have any questions, please call Kim 

at (908) 638-8523 x10 or send an email to Kim at 

deputyclerk@lebtwp.net. 

http://www.lebanontownship.net
mailto:deputyclerk@lebtwp.net
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Bunnvale Library 

News from the 

Library é 
 

A Medicare Workshop, 

presented by Senior 

Advisors, will again be held 

at Bunnvale Library on 

Saturday,  October 21, 

2017, from 11:00 am to 

1:00 pm. Topics will include: 

  

¶ What Changed in 2017?                                                                                                     

¶ 5 biggest mistakes made by Medicare beneficiaries                                                                               

¶ How do Medicare Supplement policies work?                                                                                               

¶ Original Medicare versus Medicare Advantage Plans 

 

Please call the library to register at (908) 638-8884. 

         

The Book Club meets the fourth Wednesday of each month at 

7:00 pm at the library. We will be reading John Kennedy 

Tooleôs A Confederacy of Dunces in September, John Searlesôs 

Help for Haunted in October and Donna Hartôs The Goldfinch 

in November. For additional information, please call the library. 

 

The Knitting and Crocheting Club meets on the first and 

third Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm at the library. 

Novice and experienced knitters and crocheters are welcome to 

join. 

 

The Ann Rambo Curio Cabinet will feature paintings by 

Doris Terris in September, Magic, Mystic and Mages by Kara 

Martin in October, and Christmas Trees and Angels 

compliments of Denise Schroder in November. 

 

Story Time  will resume in September.  Story time for children 

ages 2 to 5 years will be held Friday mornings from 10:00-

10:45 am on September 15, 22, 29; October 6, 13, 27; and, 

November 3. Please call to register. 

 

Bunnvale Library accepts books, especially childrenôs books, 

movies, audios, and music donations that are gently used. 

Please do not put in the book drop or leave outside when we are 

not open. The Library does not accept text books, 

encyclopedias or magazines. Please call first before donating 

any of the above items. 

 

Hours: Wednesday 1:00 - 8:00 PM 

Thursday & Friday 9:00AM - 5:00 PM 

Saturday 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Telephone: (908) 638-8884 

Education 

From Valley View School ... 
 

We invite local veterans to attend our 

Veterans Day program on Wednesday, 

November 8, 2017. If interested, please 

contact Principal Patricia Bell at (908) 832-

2175 or email pbell@lebtwpk8.org for details. 

Environmental & Open Space 
Commission 

A Taste of Goracy  
By Sharon Petzinger,  

Environmental & Open Space Commission 
 

Nestled within our community, thereôs a discreet parking area 

to access the Goracy Tract, a property owned by the Township 

of Lebanon. With the access trail sandwiched between a private 

residence and farm, itôs a rather odd location for a hiking trail. 

Itôs also a bit overgrown with invasive species such as Japanese 

stiltgrass, honeysuckle, and barberry, and the walk in is fairly 

typical with common residential and farm birds like the song 

sparrow, field sparrow, gray catbird, American goldfinch, and 

eastern bluebird. However, as you continue on to the boardwalk 

trail through the forested wetland, itôs like youôre walking into 

another world. Tussock sedges, some two feet tall, covers the 

ground with splashes of goldenrod, high-bush blueberry, and 

spicebush, while the young red maple trees act as an umbrella 

during the light rain. 

 

If you dare to continue off-trail beyond the boardwalk, you will 

come to a point where this wetland forest transitions to a 

shrubby forest. The typical invasive plant species are still 

present and the noticeable change in forest structure also 

provides a noticeable change in bird species. The ñteacher, 

teacherò song of the ovenbird sets the ambiance as the blue-

winged warbler sporadically sings his ñbee-buzzò and chips. 

The swirling song of the veery is captivating as gray catbirds 

dodge in and out of the shrubs and chipping sparrows bring 

caterpillars to their chicks. A truly wonderful place in NJ. 

mailto:pbell@lebtwpk8.org
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